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Friends in Christ, 

 

                                                                                                                      

As you know, this past weekend was our annual congregational meeting. I want to thank a few people 

who put a lot of time and energy into the day. I know that the business meetings of the congregation aren’t the 

most fun events to attend at church, but they are vital to our life together at TSLC. I would first like to thank 

Deby Lefin, who has been the council president for two years. This was not an easy meeting to navigate, but 

she led us again with grace. Second, I want to thank Deb Bender and the Parish Life Committee for their work 

in putting a wonderful meal together. Everyone is happier when we are well-fed. The third group to thank is the 

Finance Committee for putting so much work into our budget proposal.  

 

At this meeting much conversation was had and decisions made in regard to our church property. The 

bulk of this work was organized by Chuck Sterling and the Property Committee. We also had a revised 

Constitution and Bylaws that we did not get to vote on at this meeting, but we will do that soon. The small but 

dedicated team who worked on those revisions are Joanna McIntyre and Robin Cleaver.  

 

You will hear more about the old building and the steeple over the course of the next several months. I 

wanted to let you know that as a follow up to our congregational meeting we have a need to vote again for 

Church Council members. We had a nominee that needed to remove themselves from the ballot, but that did 

not happen until after the early service had voted. In order to ensure fair voting we are going to vote again 

during the worship services on December 11th. Thank you for your understanding. Those elected will be 

announced as quickly afterward as possible. As we set dates for subsequent meetings about the Constitution, 

Bylaws, and property related items, you will be notified.     

                                                                 

                                                                                 Blessings,  

 

 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
Friends in Christ,  
As we prepare to receive the good news of our Savior that has been born for all the people, we want to wish 
you a blessed Advent and Christmas season!   

 

 Trindle Spring Lutheran Church                                    December 2022 
 14 State Rd., Mechanicsburg, PA 17050 

MISSION STATEMENT- Claimed by God in baptism; Fed by Christ in worship; Led by the Spirit in love for    
                                                    one another and the world. 

 

The December 2022 Newsletter is dedicated to the Glory of God and in celebration 

 of the birth of Christ, by Brenda Wood. 
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Offering through Vanco On-Line 
 

Follow these easy steps:  
This is a convenient and helpful way to keep your regular  

offering coming in to help the approved budget. 
 

1.Visit the church website at: 
www.trindlespringlutheran.org 
 

2. Click on the Donate Now button; 
 

3. Click on the Login/Create Profile 
button; 
 

4. Follow the onscreen instructions to login or create (for 
your first time) an online profile and to schedule your 
recurring or one-time contributions to the listed funds. 
 

5. For any questions, or for a demonstration of how to 
set your account up online, call Cheryl at the 
church office - 717-766-7091 Opt. 1. 

 

OUR TRINDLE QUILTERS  MEET   
THURSDAYS @ 9AM  

 

Join us in the education wing every 

Thursday. Everyone is welcome to join 

in on the fun. If you can pin, cut, piece, 

or sew there is something for you to 

do. Contact Lynda Farner if you have any questions.  

 

    
 
 
 
 
 

TSLC SENIORS LUNCHEON 
     DECEMBER 19TH,  

AT 11:30 AM, 
AT HOSS’S  

OFF OF ROUTE 15,  
MECHANICSBURG  

Trindle Spring Lutheran Church 
Income & Expense Report (Operating Fund) 

January-October 2022 
 

 Income                              
        Offering                                                    347,085 
         Misc. Income                                            1,882 
(ie:Thrivent Choice, Community Aid,                        
Building Use, Donations, etc.)  

   Total Income                               348,967 
    

 Expense 
      Ministry to Others 
          Outreach Ministry                                 31,590 

          Evangelism                                                999 

          Parish Life                                             (4,906)  

Ministry within Our Congregation 

        Christian Education                                 6,613 

         Fellowship                                                  1,381 

         Keeping Our Church Safe                           23 

         Stewardship                                                 - 

         Worship & Music                                     5,039 

         Youth & Family Ministry                         1,912     

Administration 

        Archives                              - 

        Property (building maintenance)                    72,361 

        Office Management (administration)          14,441 

        Salary/Support                                       180,450 

        Vision of Ministry                                       -         

                                                                     _______ 

        Total Expense                                      309,903      

     

        Net Income                                             39,064 

 

           CONFIRMATION DATES:  

We will have our next Confirmation meeting on 
Sunday, December 4th, from 3-5 pm. 

Reminder: A parent or adult are expected to 
attend with each Confirmation student.  

Confirmation will meet on the following 
Sundays from 3-5 pm. 

December 4                      March 5 
January 8                           April 2 
February 5                         May 7 
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     NEW HOPE MINISTRIES FOOD COLLECTION   
 

Turkeys and your Giant Turkey gift receipts, canned 

chicken, tuna or beef stew, canned fruit and fruit cups, 

canned vegetables, peanut butter. See the website for up 

to date lists for our Mechanicsburg Center. 

                                  www.nhm-pa.org 
                                                              

                                Food & Gifts collection total: 
 

           NOVEMBER Food collection total - 280 lbs.                                                                       

There are grocery carts and also shopping bags 

hanging on a coat rack with a grocery list in both entry 

ways of church to help you remember to bring in your 

donations.  

             Thank you for your faithful giving! 

 

TSLC COMMUNITY AID  
 Please drop off all clothing items in-person at the store 

(4833 Carlisle Pike, Mechanicsburg, PA) Be sure to give 

them Trindle Spring’s Partner # 10139, for credit (.06 

cents a pound). We receive a quarterly check which 

benefits Outreach ministries. Pick up a tag in the 

Outreach Center with our Partner number on it. Place 

on your items when you take them to Community Aid! 

 

 

 

PARTNER # 10139 

ZUMBA  

*Every Monday at 6pm and every 

Wednesday at 10am! 
*Check the church calendar for any dates  

Lisa will not be here. 

Contact Lisa Lynch, Zumba instructor for 

more information.   
                   lisaloveszumba2@gmail.com 

COMMUNION ELEMENTS & DVD’S/CD’S OF 
SERVICES AVAILABLE 

 
Communion elements are available in the church office for 

those still communing at home. You can either pick up or 

we will drop off. Gluten-free is available. 
 

DVD’s and CD’s are available of the 10:30 a.m. service. 

Contact the church office to have one 

delivered to you every week with a bulletin. 

 

 

    Congratulations to John Stover and                
   Kyra Weaver, who were married on  
              November 10,2022. 

              
  

 

REMINDER: 

TO SEW SCHOOL KITS OVER THE WINTER, 

see Evelyn Vogelsong for more 

information. 

 

TSLC Cemetery Questions?- Email the Cemetery Association 
at: Cemetery@trindlespringlutheran.org 

SEE THE SIGN-UP LINKS ON OUR WEB PAGE  

FOR:  Acolytes    Altar Guild    Communion Assistants 

Greeters    Ushers   Worship Readers   

www.trindlespringlutheran.org 
 

ALSO FOR: Altar Flowers, Newsletter, & Bulletin  

Please continue to pay by check or cash for 
your Altar Flowers, Newsletter, & Bulletin 

sponsorships. Place all sponsorship forms and 
payment in the Parish Administrator’s mailbox 

by the church office. Thank you. 

 

We give thanks to God & celebrate the birth 

of Naomi Layne Levesque, granddaughter of 

Steve and Diane Boone. 
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TSLC COUNCIL MEETING HIGHLIGHTS NOVEMBER 8, 2022  
 
 
 
 

Newsletter Summary  
 

Draft 
Financial Update - Income is up from last year at this time and expenses are down with no overall immediate 
impact to the budget to date.  As always, continued focus on keeping expenses down is appreciated 
Pastor’s Update – Pastor Aaron reported that in the new year, the mid week service will transition to a mid week 
Bible study with an in person morning session at church and online version in the evening. 
 
Historical Building & Property Task Force is working on a presentation of options to be shared at the TSLC 
annual meeting for the old building and for addressing the water leaks due to the steeple on the current building. 
 
Music at the Spring – the first concert was attended by over 100 people and raised $753.00. 

 
VOTING FOR 2023 NEW MEMBERS WILL TAKE PLACE ON SUNDAY, DECEMBER 11TH. 
 
CURRENT COUNCIL MEMBERS:  
 

Deby Lefin, President dlefin@comcast.net  
 
Mark Eppley, Vice President m.eppley@m-dtrucksales.com  

Jan Ingraham, Secretary janingraham@gmail.com  

Stef Eichelberger stef.eichelberger@gmail.com  

Deb Sterling dsterling56@msn.com  
 
Bill Book bookpine@outlook.com  

Joy Grant joygrant89@aol.com  

Cindy Duck clduckie@gmail.com 

Linda Glantz lglantz1971@gmail.com  

Ron Yerkes rwy100@hotmail.com 

Kristin Cleaver Kristin.cleaver@gmail.com 

Marty Baim bonboncoki@aol.com 

 
 
 

PARISH NEWS 

mailto:dlefin@comcast.net
mailto:m.eppley@m-dtrucksales.com
mailto:janingraham@gmail.com
mailto:stef.eichelberger@gmail.com
mailto:bookpine@outlook.com
mailto:joygrant89@aol.com
mailto:clduckie@gmail.com
mailto:lglantz1971@gmail.com
mailto:rwy100@hotmail.com
mailto:Kristin.cleaver@gmail.com
mailto:bonboncoki@aol.com
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CHRISTMAS SEASON SCHEDULES 

Come Worship at  

Trindle Spring Lutheran Church  
 

Worship with Holy Communion 

8:00 & 10:30 am Sundays  

10:30 am Livestreamed 

 

Advent Christmas Services 

 

Sunday Advent Services 

November 27, December 4, 11, 18@ 8 am and  
10:30 am Livestreamed 

 

Midweek Advent Services 

November 30, December 7 & 14 @ 7 pm  
 

Longest Night Service  

December 21 @ 7 pm  
 

Christmas Eve Family Service  

December 24 @ 6 pm  
 

Christmas Eve Festival Service  

December 24 @ 8:30 pm  
 

Christmas Day Service  

December 25 @ 9:15 am  
 

Lessons and Carols Service  

January 1, 2023 @ 9:15 am 

MUSIC REHEARSALS FOR CHRISTMAS: 
 
     We are blessed with a lot of great musicians  
willing to share their talents with our congregation,  
and I am thrilled to have four different ensembles 
playing for our Christmas Eve services.  
Please see below for your ensemble's rehearsal times 
and mark your calendars!  
 
If you have any questions, see Danielle Erdley. 
 
Chancel Choir: 
7:15-8:15pm on Thursday, December 1, 8, 15 & 22 
 
Orchestra: 
Tuesday, November 29, 6:30-7:30pm 
Wednesday, December 14, 7:45-8:30pm 
Saturday, December 17, 11:00am-12:00pm 
Sunday December 18, after worship 
 
Bell Choir: 
Sunday, November 27, during Sunday School  
Sunday, December 11, during Sunday School  
Sunday, December 18, during Sunday School  
Thursday, December 22, 6:30-7:15pm 
 
Joyful Noise Choir: 
Sunday, December 11, after worship 
Sunday, December 18, after worship   
Tuesday, December 20, 6:30-7pm 
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Hello Church Family, 
 
                I have more than 20 years working in the Emergency Services, so I want to start with a tip. If you have a cell phone, 

cordless phone or medical alarm, please carry it with you if at all possible when you are in or around your home. 

Emergencies happen everywhere, even the bathroom! Just please carry you cell phone even at home - your life may 

depend on it. 
 

 I would like to thank Cheryl Guinther, our Parish Administrator, for the suggestion for this article. Have you ever 

wondered or worried what happens if I fall or have a medical emergency requiring First Responders to get into my house and 

I can’t unlock my door? First Responders will get in, but it could cause damage if there is not a key accessible. Generally there 

will be a broken window or damaged lock, but when lives are in the balance, time matters. Some have neighbors or family 

with spare keys or hide a key outside. Hiding a key isn’t always safe. Your second choice might be the family member or 

neighbor with the spare key. They must be notified and be present with it when responding crews arrive so it doesn’t delay 

care. Imagine having a stroke, severe bleeding (you can bleed out from a severe spurting wound in 3 minutes) or heart attack

- time is important. Now let’s say your family member with the spare key is 20, 30, 40 or more minutes away, or your 

neighbor with the spare is on vacation or grocery shopping, or you just can’t get them to answer their phone. For those living 

in Apartment Complexes or other types of living centers, most have a method for First Responders to enter the building and 

may even have master keys that allow access to all apartments once we get inside. If you’re not sure check with your 

building or housing manager. I’ve seen small locking key boxes outside apartment doors. Generally, alarm companies or 

County 911 systems will relay this information to the Responders, along with location and codes to the locking boxes. 
 

For those who aren’t aware, Knox Box is 1 method of securing a key to your residence accessible by First Responders. 

It’s your house key inside a small secure vault, that can only be unlocked by First Responders. Knox Box is a commercially 

available product. They work with local municipalities and the units that are keyed specific to the municipality you live in. 

When purchasing a Knox Box you will need to know who your local Fire Department is so the Knox Box can be keyed for that 

Department. You must order through Knox Box. Depending on the model required by your municipality, costs for a Knox Box 

can range from $200-$800, plus installation cost. Following the purchase before installation you will need to contact your 

municipality regarding mounting location or requirements. Expensive? Yes. Secure? Yes. Cost for repairs if forcible entry is 

required? It may be comparable. The value of the life on the other side of that door? Priceless!   
 

There are other less expensive, relatively safe methods available for spare key storage. As I mentioned, key boxes 

with punch codes, one manufacturer is Kidde. You may give up some of the security of the Knox Box, but $30 and a few 

screws that you mount yourself or have someone else put up may fit your budget. Again, medical alarm companies and 

County 911 will generally relay the codes and location of these to Responders so we can get in without forcing entry.  
 

If anyone has additional questions, please feel free to contact me.          Stay Safe! 

                                   Dennis Stoner, EMT 

Silver Spring Township Contact: William M. Brown 717-766-0178, ext. 3004 

SAFETY & SECURITY 
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PARISH NEWS 

   

Our Parish Life crew was busy! 116 take outs, 167 eat in – 283 fed a home-made from scratch 

delicious Thanksgiving meal! Thank you to all our volunteers who helped to make this special 

meal a great success! 

 

 

 

 

 

SECOND SATURDAY– THANKSGIVING MEAL 

A HUGE SUCCESS! NOVEMBER 12TH 

              TSLC Poinsettia ORDER 2022 
      

Now is the time to order Poinsettias for the Christmas services. They are red with 5 or more 
blooms, wrapped in gold foil. The price this year is $11.00 each.  
 

                        (Note: If paying in cash at the church office, please have exact change.)  
                                 Order blanks are also located by the mailboxes by the church office. 
 

The deadline for ordering is Sunday, December 4th, 2022.   
 

 

    In Memory of/Thanksgiving for __________________________________________________                         

    In Memory of/Thanksgiving for __________________________________________________                         

    Quantity _________        By ________________________________ Phone ______________ 
 

    Please place your order slip, along with payment, in the Parish Administrator’s  

    Mailbox by the Church Office (not in the Offering Plate). Thank you. 
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                The Shawl Ministry 

 

 

PARISH NEWS 

                          GIANT GROCERY STORE CARDS  

“$CASH FOR CAUSES$”  BENEFITS OUR YOUTH! 
Giant Cards are available in $25, $50, and $100 denominations; checks made out to 

Trindle Spring Lutheran Church and cash are accepted. 

TSLC earns 5% of every Giant store card purchased and you still earn your 

gas/reward points! You can use your purchased card yourself at the Giant!  
 

>>>>>>For example, we get $5 FREE MONEY on a $100 purchased card by you!<<<<<< 

 EASTER EGG PROJECT~ 2023 
 

Tentative plans are being made to make chocolate covered Easter eggs and pretzels 

this coming year, Tuesdays, February 14
th

 through March 28
th

, approximately 8 am - 

2 pm.  Prior to making a final commitment, it is necessary to make sure we will have 

sufficient help. We welcome all, experienced or not. A sign-up sheet is posted outside of 

the office. Supplies will need to be ordered early January, so we ask that you sign 

up before the end of this year. Everyone enjoys the fellowship and potluck 

lunches. See Lee Yohn for more information.  

 

                          THE SHAWL MINISTRY 
 

                    May the Christmas Season 
                    Bring hope to your heart, 
                     Grace to your spirit, 
                    And peace to your life. 

 
 

December will be a busy month, but we would love to have you join us at our next meeting. It will be held 

on December 11th in the church lounge at 3:00 PM. Bring a project to work on, help to decorate delivery bags, help to 

make plarn or begin crocheting a sleeping mat, come to pick up some yarn or just come to fellowship with our group! We 

look forward to seeing you! 
 

Let the pleasure of the Lord our God be on us. O, Lord, give strength to               
the work of our hands.”  Psalm 90:17 
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  MEALS & TRANSPORTATION    
    MINISTRY AT TSLC 
 

We are in need of expanding our 

volunteer group for this ministry, so if you 

are interested in helping others by cooking a 

meal and delivering it, or giving someone a 

ride to church or to a doctor’s appointment, 

please contact Diane Boone at: 

proudmama823@comcast.net or 

717-432-8152.  

 

 

PARISH NEWS 

John 1:14 

14 The Word became flesh and made his 

dwelling among us. We have seen his 

glory, the glory of the one and only Son, 

who came from the Father, full of grace 

and truth.  

   ADVENT APPEAL-2022  

This year’s Advent Appeal will benefit the Beacon 
Clinic for Health and Hope in Harrisburg. This 
clinic works to provide high quality, free,             
faith-based primary healthcare to uninsured and 
underserved adults in the Greater Harrisburg Area.   

Along with your monetary donations, we are 
accepting donations on their behalf of the following 
items: toothpaste, deodorant, tissues, toilet paper, 
paper towels, snacks for children (who often 
accompany their parents to the clinic) and socks 
(especially men’s socks). 
 
Thanks in advance for any help you can provide for 
this worthy cause! 

COOKIE BAKING!   
 

While we had hoped to be able to participate 

in a bigger way this year the Outreach 

Committee has made the decision to NOT 

gather to bake cookies on December 11th at 

2pm. As we all know December is a busy time 

of year and our church calendar is already 

pretty full. We WILL still collect cookies 

made or purchased and brought in to 

church on Sunday December 11th, 6-8 per 

bag, that will be taken to the Pedro Station.   

Thank you! 

-Outreach Committee 

 

mailto:proudmama823@comcast.net
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PARISH NEWS 

 

 

SECOND SATURDAY COMMUNITY MEAL 
 

SATURDAY,DECEMBER 10,2022   
4:00 PM - 6:00 PM 

 
 FREE MEAL FOR OUR CHURCH & COMMUNITY  

IN THE FELLOWSHIP HALL 
 

YOU ARE INVITED! BRING YOUR NEIGHBOR! 
 
 

MENU:    
  

CHICKEN CORDON BLEU 
CANDIED SWEET POTATOES 
BROCCOLI/CAULIFLOWER/ 

CARROT MEDLEY 
WALDORF SALAD 

ASSORTED MUFFINS,BREADS & ROLLS 
ASSORTED DESSERTS 

HOT AND COLD BEVERAGES 
 

(Any questions, or to volunteer, contact Deb Bender. 
dabluvs2cook@gmail.com) 

   TSLC All Men’s Breakfast  
 

SATURDAY, DECEMBER 10, 2022,  
7:30 A.M. 

 
Join us for breakfast at the  

Middlesex Diner   
1803 Harrisburg Pike, Carlisle, 

All men of the congregation (all ages) are 
invited to attend for food and fellowship. 

 
 There is a sign-up sheet outside of the church 

office on the board.  
 

This has always been a well-attended         
group – plan now!! 

 

       Any questions, contact Steve Vogelsong 

                                                       DECEMBER 2022 MEMBER BIRTHDAYS 
 
       Kathy Seagrist              Fiona Malloy                 Joanne Augustine                            Lois King 
         Karen Hale                            Rosalyn Malloy             Lenard Kirkman                               Cayden Giordano 
         Howard Hertzler              Krista Hoffman             Diane Brevig                                     Carol Beal                             
         Cece Deyo                             Elaina Deyo                    Levi Allen                                         Bryan Beane 
         Kathryn Erdley              Nancy Rider           Oliver Shanabrook                          Selena Mallios       
         Joshua Kohler                        Linda Glantz                  Vickie Kraus                                    Mary Clay 
         Macie Pownell                      Callie Myers                   Emily Nilsen                                    Camden Mostek 
         Emma Grigor              Linda Stailey                  Dan Placzek                                      Gaige Zettlemoyer               
         Barbara Rider                        Morgan Cupp                Virginia Vogelsong                        Mary Bloom                         
         Christina Jones              Brandon Stauffer           Skyler Stauffer                     
  
          *Any names in bold are on the Homebound List.*  

 
                   Pick one or two people on this list to call and wish them Happy Birthday! - Pastor Aaron 
                  (See their number in the church directory. If you don’t have one, contact the church office.)  
                       
      
          

                         
                                                              
     
 

 
 

Note: We do not publish member birthday 

“days” for confidentiality reasons. However, 

if you would like to send a card and want to 

know a birthday “day” for a member, contact 

the church office. 
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     FELLOWSHIP COMMITTEE UPCOMING EVENTS SAVE -THE- DATES! 
Mark your calendars/phone calendars now for fun fellowship event! 

2023 
• Supper Clubs start up 
• January 7th - Hershey Bears Hockey 7pm 

• January 29th - Luncheon and Book/Puzzle Swap 

• February 24th-26th - Congregational Family Retreat– Camp Nawakwa 

      See sign up on our website: 
      https://www.trindlespringlutheran.org/2023-congregational-retreat.html 
 

From the Fellowship Committee 

                 

                                                            SUPPER CLUBS 
 
It's supper club sign-up time again! Supper clubs are groups of 6-8 adults whose only purpose as a 
group is to get together once a month for a meal and fellowship. If you are interested in 
participating in this activity for the next session (January - May 2023), please sign up on the sheet 
on bulletin board by Sunday, December 4, 2022.  
New groups will be selected soon thereafter.  
Note: ALL participants must sign up again even if enrolled in current 
session. Any questions, please touch base with Sandy Greiss 
at segreiss@comcast.net.  

HERSHEY BEARS HOCKEY 

The Fellowship Committee is sponsoring a night out with the 

Hershey Bears 

Saturday, January 7, 2023, 7:00 pm 

A sign-up sheet is posted on the bulletin board 

outside of the office 

Deadline for sign-up and payment ($14/ticket) is December 11
th

 

See Lee Yohn with any questions and payment. 
 

                 

CHRISTMAS CAROLING 

 We will be bringing Christmas Cheer to our homebound members when we go caroling on Sunday, 

December 11th. We will be meeting after the late service for lunch, which will be provided by the 

Fellowship Committee. After lunch, we will divide into groups and head out to bring holiday cheer to 

TSLC members that are not able to join us in worship on Sundays.  A sign-up sheet IS posted on the 

bulletin board outside the church office. Any questions, contact Deby Lefin (717) 385-7807. 

 

mailto:segreiss@comcast.net
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Special thanks to church member, Ashley Mostek, for 

designing our new Church Logo! 

Thank you Notes 

Dear Church Family, 

 

     Just want to give a “BIG THANK YOU” to my church family for 

the prayers, cards and phone calls during my move to The Woods 

and my bout with Covid 19. Fortunately it wasn’t a severe attack 

and I am feeling much better. 
 

     A special thank you to Kristin Cleaver for helping me set up my 

kitchen cupboards. 

Thanks again, 
‘ 

Janet Forry 

I just wanted to reach out and thank you and your 

congregation for the variety of snacks that you have 

provided me (and friends) in the care package! I greatly 

appreciate it and my friends and I will enjoy the food 

profusely!  

Mason Garnhart 

(Grandson of Jack and Lynne Neibert) 

Church Family, 
 

I wanted to take a moment to say thank you for 

your notes of appreciation during "Pastor 

Appreciation Month." I would invite you to take 

a few minutes and be sure to appreciate the 

rest of the staff too. They work very hard 

on your behalf. ~ Pastor Aaron Erdley 

                                                                       November 13, 2022 

Dear Trindle Spring Lutheran Church, 
 

On behalf of the Board of Directors and shelter residents, 

we would like to thank you for your donations from the Pet 

Blessing to our Foundation in October 2022.  

We would like to thank you for your continued support. 

Your kind donation will help care for the many abandoned, 

abused, and stray cats and dogs that are at the shelter 

awaiting a chance for a loving home. 
 

Sincerely, 

Cheryl Walker 

Corresponding Secretary 

Dear Friends, 

Thank you for your recent donation to Bethesda Mission of 

handmade quilts. Please be assured that your gift is put to good 

use. You play an important role in each person’s life to heal and 

recover. May God bless you and your family throughout the 

holiday season. We look forward to your continued support.   

Scott Dunwoody 

Bethesda Mission Executive Director 

Dear Friends, 
 

Thank you for the beautiful handmade items you recently made 

for us! Each of your generous gifts will soon warm the body and 

soul of a child in great need. Please visit knitforkids.org to see a 

variety of patterns for your use. 

We thank you for being a faithful supporter of Knit for Kids. 
 

Blessings, 

World Vision’s Knit for Kids 

Thank you to my church family for your cards and prayers. A 

special thank you to Pastor Aaron for his hospital visit. He 

seems to have the uncanny ability to know the time he is 

needed most. A thank you to Howard and Beverly Hertzler 

for your words of inspiration and laughter. 

Even though Covid seems only like a bad cold, it is 

unbelievable how much damage it can do to our bodies. I 

will be spending the winter working to improve my health, 

so I will then be well enough for needed heart surgery. 

 

Lanetta Morrow Yohn 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 1 
Trindle Quilters 
9:00 am 
 
Chancel Choir 7:15 
pm 

2 
 

3 
 

4 ADVENT 2 
Worship 8:00 & 10:30 am 
Sunday School  9:15 am 
Elementary Youth 
11:45am  
Confirmation Class 3pm 
Poinsettia order deadline 
Supper Club signup 
deadline 
Winterfest reg. due 
today. 

5 
Zumba 6:00pm 
Fellowship Hall 

6 
Parish Life 
Shriner’s Meal 
 
Fellowship 
Committee 7pm 

7 
Zumba Gold  
10:00 am 
In Fellowship Hall 
 
 
 
Holden Evening 
Prayer Advent 
Service 7:00 pm 
 

8 
Trindle Quilters  
9:00 am 
 
 
 
 
 
Chancel Choir 7:15 
pm 
 

9 
 
 

10 
Men’s Breakfast    
7:30 am        
Middlesex Diner 
 
 

SECOND SATURDAY  
COMMUNITY MEAL 
4:00-6:00pm 
In Fellowship Hall & 
Take Out Available 

11 ADVENT 3 

Worship 8:00 & 10:30 am 
Sunday School 9:15 am 
2023 COUNCIL VOTING 
IN BOTH SERVICES 
Bell Choir 9:15am 
Joyful Noise 11:45am 
Lunch and Christmas 
Caroling 12pm 
Cookies for Truckers 
DROP OFF COOKIES 
The Prayer Shawl Ministry 
3pm Lounge 

12 
Newsletter Article 
Deadline for Jan. 
 
NARFE Prep 
 

Zumba 6:00pm 
Fellowship Hall 
 

13 
Hershey Bears 
Hocket Tickets 
Deadline 
Parish Life  
NARFE Christmas 
Lunch 12pm 
 
Church Council 
6:30 pm 

14 
Zumba Gold  
10:00 am 
In Fellowship Hall 
 
Holden Evening 
Prayer Advent 
Service 7:00 pm 
 
Orchestra 7:45 
pm 
 
 

15 
Trindle Quilters 
9:00 am 
 
 
Chancel Choir 7:15 
pm 

16 
 

17 
Orchestra 11:00 am 

18 ADVENT 4 
Worship 8:00 & 10:30 am 
Sunday School 9:15 am  
Bell Choir 9:15am 
Joyful Noise 11:45 am 
Orchestra 11:45 am 

19 
Seniors Luncheon 
11:30 a.m.  
Hoss’s 
 
Zumba 6:00 pm 
Fellowship Hall 
 
Outreach 
Committee 7pm 

20 
Joyful Noise 
6:30pm 
 
Property 
Committee 7pm 

21 
No Zumba today. 
 
Longest Night 
Service 7pm 

22 
Trindle Quilters 
will not meet 
today. 
 

Newsletter 
Assembly 9am 
 

Bell Choir 6:30 pm 
 

Chancel Choir 7:15 
pm 

23 
Church Office  
closes at 
12pm 
 
 
 

24 CHRISTMAS EVE 
6:00 pm Family 
Christmas Eve Service 
 
8:30 pm Festival 
Christmas Service 

25 CHRISTMAS DAY 

One Service  
Worship 9:15 a.m. 
New Hope Food Blessing  
 
 

26  
CHURCH OFFICE 
CLOSED 
 
NO Safety & 
Security Meeting 
7pm 
No Zumba 

27 28 
No Zumba Gold   
 
No Worship 
service 

29 
Trindle Quilters 
will not meet 
today. 

30  
CHURCH 
OFFICE 
CLOSED 

31   For Jan 1, 2023 

Pastor Erdley & Family on Vacation this week. 
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January 2023 Newsletter  
article deadline is: 

 

Monday, December 12, 2022 
 
 

Assembly Date: 
Wednesday, December 22, 2022 
    9:00 a.m. in the Y.A.H. Room 

 

 

Contact Information: 
 
 

Trindle Spring Lutheran Church 

14 State Road 

Mechanicsburg, PA 17050 
          

Pastor Aaron Erdley, Lead Pastor  

Office: (717) 766-7091 (Opt.2) 

Email: pastoraaron@trindlespringlutheran.org 
 

  

Director of Faith Formation, Visitation 

Deacon Leanne Elliott 

Email: leanne@trindlespringlutheran.org 

Phone: (717) 766-7091 (Opt. 3) 
 

Music Department 
 

Danielle Erdley, Director of Music 

Office: (717) 766-7091 (Opt. 4) 

Email: danierdley@gmail.com  
 

Ann Kopacko, Organist 

Office: (717) 766-7091 (Opt. 5) 

Email: akopacko@verizon.net 
 

                                                                                    

                             Church Office 
 

Office Hours: Monday-Friday 

9:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m.  
 

Cheryl Guinther, Parish Administrator  

Office: (717) 766-7091 (Opt.1) 

Email: office@trindlespringlutheran.org 

Website: www.trindlespringlutheran.org 
 

Go to our website for: 

 Sponsorships for:  

      Altar Flowers/ Bulletin/ Newsletter 
 

 Sign-ups for: Acolyte, Communion Asst., 

Greeter, Worship Reader 
 

 Sign up for online Giving through Vanco 
 

 

https://www.trindlespringlutheran.org/online-

giving.html 

LOWER SUSQUEHANNA SYNOD NEWS 

See the on-line newsletter W.E. News of the LSS on the 

LSS website: http://www.lss-elca.org/ and click on WE 

NEWS at the bottom of the page to sign up or to view past 

issues. 

WOMEN OF THE ELCA 

To find out more about what they are 

doing and how you can join, go to: 

www.lss-elca.org/congregations/ 

women-of-the-elca/ 

 
 

              
          OUR CHANNEL: WILLIAMTRINDLE 
           https://www.youtube.com/channel/   
           UCRh9GIcyJJg7BVb1UnERaTA 

 

 https://www.trindlespringlutheran.org/ 
 calendar--news.html 

Help the Church be good stewards of the 
resources God has given to us. 
Please contact the office with any 
impending address changes or 
updates. Please and thanks! 
 

 

                                   https://www.instagram.com/trindle_spring/ 

 https://www.facebook.com/

           Contact Information 
900 S. Arlington Avenue 

Suite 251B 
Harrisburg PA17109 
Phone:773-380-1700 

Email:LAMPa@lutheranadvocacypa.org 

mailto:LAMPa@lutheranadvocacypa.org

